
 

Sustainable Transport and Transport Committee 12 August 2003 

18. CONTRACT NO 2003/04-10 FOOTPATH RESURFACING VARIOUS CITY STREETS 
 

Officer responsible Author 
City Streets Manager Richard Falloon, Pavement Engineer, DDI 941-8583 

 
 The purpose of this report is to seek Committee approval for the acceptance of the above tender 

which is above the $500,000 authority delegated to Council Officers. 
 
 The contract is for the repairs and resurfacing of footpaths in various city streets over a two-year 

period. 
 
 The tender received was evaluated using Transfund’s competitive pricing procedures (CPP) weighted 

attribute method.  Transfund subsidy is not applicable to this project.  Under this method a two 
envelope system was used (non-priced attributes in one and price in a second).  The non-price 
attributes were evaluated.  The price envelope was then opened.  The tender with the highest 
weighted attribute score is the successful tender. 

 
 Only one tender was received for this contract with evaluation as follows: 
 

Tender Score Tender Price 
Pidgeon Contracting Ltd 55 $752,823.60 

 
 The recommended tenderer is Pidgeon Contracting Ltd.  The tender price is $752,823.60 excluding 

GST.  The estimate for this work was $760,000.00. While there is only one tender the tendered rates 
are very similar to the rates provided in Contract 2003/04-9. 

 
 The contract is for two years.  The work will be funded from the footpath resurfacing budgets for 

2003/04 and 2004/05. 
 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the tender of Pidgeon Contracting Ltd be accepted. 
 
 Chairman’s 
 Recommendation:  That the above recommendation be adopted. 


